A  Meeting of Ashen Parish Council was held on Saturday 2 October 2010 at 9.30am in the Ashen Memorial Hall.





Minutes





Present:	Cllr R. Purchas (Chairman) (RP)


		Cllr L Dockerill (LD)


		Cllr N McCrea (NM)


		Cllr R Higgs (RH)


		Cllr C Hainsworth (CH)


	





Public:		One member of the public was present


		


				


In attendance:	Karen Melville-Ross - Clerk to the Council (KMR)





RP welcomed CH onto the Council. 





10.18 Apologies for Absence


All were present.





10.19 Approval of previous minutes


The Minutes of the meeting of 15th May 2010 were approved and signed. 





10.20 Financial Matters 


a) The accounts have been audited. 


b) The current financial position is as per the accounts. 


c) Payments were made to  the PCC and VHC.  LD is  to invoice KMR for this and for payments for hire of the hall and electricity.  





10.21 Playing Fields


It was decided that the idea of a bus stop for the village should be discussed first. All agreed that it would be appropriate to spend more money on a wooden structure which would be more in keeping with the village.  KMR has contacted Highways regarding permission, but it was also considered  she should also contact BDC regarding clarification on planning should it be put on the Village Hall's land.  RH is to look into the possibility of grants towards the costs. KMR is to contact Littlethorpe to obtain an estimate of the full costs, further details about the structure, maintenance required and what  foundations are needed. LD is to speak to Paul in the village regarding the concrete base.  RP estimated the full cost would be in the region of £8,000, but it was felt that as well as being a bus stop it would act as something of  a focus within the village.  





a) KMR finally had a reply from Ridgewell regarding facilities for older children, but nothing new came out of the correspondence.  LD suggested a new survey as the previous one was undertaken a year ago.  More specific choices should be made available: a zip wire, a practice goal, a climbing frame or a large slide or anything else that the respondent might suggest.  RH is to produce a first draft of the survey and circulate it to the Council.  The survey needs to be out by the end of the month.  RH is also to chase up companies for ideas of what else could be added to the play area.  KMR is to contact BDC to see about a new dog bin to replace the cracked one.  


b) Further to the letter LD circulated about the trees on the boundary of the playing field, it was agreed that they should be taken out.  RP reported that the liability from tree roots could be considerable.  LD it to contact the tree surgeon in Long Cottage to obtain a quote.  LD is also to report back to the owners and ask them to cut the hedge on the playing field side of the boundary.  LD suggested forming a  group to tidy up the saplings around the fruit trees at the end of the village.  CH is to approach the walking group to gauge interest.  It was decided that it was not appropriate to use PC funds to mark Doris's 100th birthday but this would be for individuals.  





10.22 Village Hall 


LD is to obtain 3 quotes for refurbishing the lavatories prior to January's meeting.  It was felt that the hall is being put to good use,  and was therefore delivering on the survey requests.  


 


10.23 Highways


a) LD will check the salt bins at the start of next month.  LD to contact highways regarding the broken footpath sign in Lower Ashen.  


b) CH reported that £200 for the Village Hall has been raised by the walking group which meets every other Wednesday and is proving very popular.  CH also reported that there is now a new bridge on footpath 21 and that the bridge on footpath 18 is being inspected.  He has produced an A3 map showing the footpaths in the parish, which will be put on the new notice boards once they are in place. 





10.24 Neighbourhood Watch and Policing


LD reported that although the systems are all still in place, the information she receives is no longer local.  Clive has not been replaced and NM is to raise this with the police at the Halstead Committee Meeting.    


 


10.25Village Amenity 


 Dog fouling is still a problem and so the information that KMR received from BDC is to be circulated to the village with the survey. 





10.26Administration


Brooks Newmark MP has asked to attend one of the Council's meeting.  KMR is to write to him with the details of the next meeting. 


LD is also to contact Mr Newmark's office regarding an article for the newsletter.  


KMR reported that the Community Wardens have been cut back to 3 full time staff. 


LD took the village broadband survey to complete.  





10.27 Planning


a) RP reported that there is nothing new to report re. the airfield but negotiations are continuing on the s 106 agreement


b) There are no outstanding planning consultations. 


c) NM reported that there have been some changes to the LDF, most notably the number of sites for travellers.  NM is to inform RP as soon as the consultation begins.  


d) Representations have been made regarding the windfarm and the test mast has been approved.  CH reported on the Hundon meeting, which was very well attended and where everyone voted against the windfarm apart from 2 parties with interests who abstained.  KMR is to find out the details of the organising committee.





10.28 Village Survey 


a) Covered previously.


b) Covered previously.


c) Covered previously.


d) KMR is to obtain quotes for MMT notice boards, one lockable board for the PC with “APC” on the top, the other for general notices.  RP felt another notice board for the church was not necessary at present.  NM suggested the survey should ask if parishioners would be in favour of the 


Parish Council giving increased financial support for maintenance to the church and the village hall.  All agreed the question should be raised.  RP abstained on the question of the church, LD on the question of the VH. 


e) Only 5 families attended the Activity Day, but it was felt to be a success and it was agreed to apply for the day next year.  





10.29 


The flood management survey has been circulated.  





10.30 Matters raised by the Village Agent


No matters were arising. 





NM left the meeting. 





10.31  Forward Plan 


The shopper bus is very well used, often with no spare places once it has left Ashen. 





10.32 Other Urgent Business 


There was no other business.  





10.33 Next Meeting


The next meeting will take place at 9.30am on Saturday 8th January 2011. 


